

CURRENT LIST OF PENDING UNDERSEA FEATURE NAMES

As of August 2017, there were 26 Pending names in the Gazetteer. The table below contains a summary of the information relating to the “pending” aspect of these names. It also includes comments relating to progressing these issues.

Pending Name	Action/Doc No	Action Details	Comments / Current Status
Arauco Basin	SCUFN23/67 SCUFN24-03.1C	Secretary to progress the following names in the Reserve Section of the GEBCO Gazetteer: Arauco Basin...	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric evidence needed. In progress via H. Gorziglia, SHOA (last e-mail from Hugo 14 Jun 2017). No new bathymetric data available but polygon to be provided.
Beiersdorf Peak	SCUFN26/03 SCUFN24-03.1B	N. Cherkis to ask M. Jakobson, as IBCAO Chair, for information about Beiersdorf Peak ...	Specific term agreed. Additional bathymetric information covering the highest point of this feature is needed to confirm that the feature is actually a peak. (re: SCUFN24-03.1B) In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mails from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017).
Chiloé Basin	SCUFN23/67 SCUFN24-03.1C	Secretary to progress the following names in the Reserve Section of the GEBCO Gazetteer: ... Chiloé Basin...	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric evidence needed. In progress via H. Gorziglia, SHOA (last e-mail from Hugo 14 Jun 2017). No new bathymetric data available but polygon to be provided.
Chongya Ridge	SCUFN28/78	Complementary information to be provided by S. Lin to assess the feature in the larger context of the Southwest Indian Ridge.	Revised proposal to be submitted to SCUFN30 by CCUFN, based on new/additional bathymetric data (last e-mail from Lin 1st Apr 2017).
Chukochen Fracture Zone	SCUFN28/74	Complementary information to be provided by S. Lin to assess specific and generic terms.	Revised proposal to be submitted to SCUFN30 by CCUFN, based on new/additional bathymetric data (last e-mail from Lin 1st Apr 2017).
Doña Idelisa Passage	SCUFN29/69	Proposal for Doña Idelisa Passage is kept as PENDING. Walter R. P. to liaise with the proposer to provide justification on the specific term and information on the track lines. Then, information to be reviewed by SCUFN Members by correspondence.	In progress via Walter (last e-mail from Walter to S. Prota, Anamar 10 Aug 2017).

Pending Name	Action/Doc No	Action Details	Comments / Current Status
Donnell Seamount	SCUFN-24 report, pp. 94-95	<i>No action</i>	<p>Name accepted by ACUF (see also http://www.caris.com/news/story.cf?ID=255). However, as Mr. Donnell was living at the time of the proposal (2011), SCUFN decided to decline naming the feature in accordance with SCUFN's policy to normally not accept names proposed after living persons. Generic term agreed.</p> <p>In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017). The Chair has suggested that this name be re-considered with a view to find out whether Mr. Daniel P. Donnell's contributions to marine research have been outstanding, or not.</p>
Endeavour Seamount	SCUFN26/58	K. Dobrolyubova to provide further information for the proposed Endeavour Seamount, that is, additional bathymetric data, location of peaks and a polygon for the feature, and a new specific term.	<p>Gazetteer updated 18 Feb 2016. Polygon and position of summit included, as provided by K. Dobrolyubova 11 Sep 2015. Polygon should be reduced and summit seems offset to the NW by approx. 6 M (from underlying GEBCO bathymetry).</p> <p>As there is already an Endeavour Seamount in the GEBCO Gazetteer, a new specific term should soon be proposed via Ksenia, possibly taken from the reserve specific term list (last e-mail from Ksenia 26 May 2017).</p>
Graveyard Knolls Herekino Bank Iselin Seamount	SCUFN29/134	Names of the NZGB's List 2015 reviewed by the SCUFN fast-track subgroup (names #9, #10, #13) are kept as PENDING for further examination by SCUFN through normal procedure (Doc. SCUFN29-05.2A refers).	Proposal forms awaited from NZGB for Graveyard Knolls, Herekino Bank and Iselin Seamount, following examination of new data by FTsg (e-mail to Vaughan 20 Jul 2017).
Guayas Seamount	SCUFN24/10 SCUFN26/02	Secretary to ask Ecuador to provide more information about the bathymetry of the proposed Guayas Seamount and the surrounding area, and a polygon that encloses the feature.	<p>Specific term agreed. However, the feature is not clearly defined by the data provided by Ecuador and more information, including regional bathymetry, needs to be provided. (re: SCUFN-24 report, p. 18)</p> <p>In progress via David Garzón, Inocar (last e-mail from David 13 Apr 2017).</p>

Pending Name	Action/Doc No	Action Details	Comments / Current Status
Indi Maru Seamount	SCUFN29/15	Proposal for [Indy Maru] Seamount is kept as PENDING with the specific term to be changed (L. Rolley) for the following reasons: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - The specific term is not compliant with rule B-6-II-A.4. - The history of the ship is considered as sensitive. 	The proposer has suggested alternatives names: Cenotaph instead of Indy Maru and Nautilus instead of McVay. See SCUFN30-04.1A. To be discussed and finalized at SCUFN30.
Junhui Seamount	SCUFN29/113	Proposal for Junhui Seamount is kept as PENDING, more data to be provided in the geological vicinity of the feature (Lin S.).	Revised proposal to be submitted to SCUFN30 by CCUFN, based on new/additional bathymetric data (last e-mail from Lin 1st Apr 2017).
Kinabalu vs Yinqing Seamount	SCUFN29/59 SCUFN29/129	Proposals for Kinabalu Seamount, proposed by NHC-Malaysia , and Yinqing Seamount (name#49), proposed by CCUFN-China (Lin S.), for same feature are kept as PENDING in application of B-6, I. E (conflict of naming to be solved by authorities involved).	In progress via NHC (last e-mail to Capt Hassan 1 Apr 2017).
Layang-Layang Hill	SCUFN29/61	Proposal for Layang-Layang [Hill] is kept as PENDING with the generic term modified as Hills and a new specific term to be submitted by the proposer in relation with marine research, here in application of SCUFN TORs, paragraph 2.10 (NHC-Malaysia).	In progress via NHC (last e-mail to Capt Hassan 1 Apr 2017).
Las Jorobadas Passage	SCUFN29/70	Proposal for Las Jorobadas Passage is kept as PENDING. Walter R. P. to liaise with the proposer to provide information about track lines. Then, information to be reviewed by SCUFN Members by correspondence.	In progress via Walter (last e-mail from Walter to S. Prota, Anamar 10 Aug 2017).
McVay Seamount	SCUFN29/16	Proposal for [McVay] Seamount is kept as PENDING for the same reasons given for the proposal for Indy Maru Seamount (L. Rolley).	The proposer has suggested alternatives names: Cenotaph instead of Indy Maru and Nautilus instead of McVay. See SCUFN30-04.1A. To be discussed and finalized at SCUFN30.
Mustapha Hill	SCUFN29/60	Proposal for Mustapha Hill is kept as PENDING with a new specific term to be submitted by the proposer in relation with marine research (NHC-Malaysia).	In progress via NHC (last e-mail to Capt Hassan 1 Apr 2017).

Pending Name	Action/Doc No	Action Details	Comments / Current Status
Nella Dan Trough	SCUFN24/91	V. Stagpoole to progress the name Nella Dan Trough, ...	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric evidence is required. In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017). No new bathymetric data available.
NP-28 Seachannel	SCUFN26/03 SCUFN18-3.1.4B	N. Cherkis to ask M. Jakobson, as IBCAO Chair, for information about ... NP-28 Seachannel.	Specific term agreed in principle. More data is needed to better define the feature between seismic lines. The feature is not evident on the IBCAO chart. (re: SCUFN-18 report, p. 17) In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017) Following discussions with M. Jacobsson, Chair of IBCAO, and noting that this name (submitted in 2004 by the Univ. of Bergen, Norway) is already used in literature and books and that the feature can be clearly recognized and verified on IBCAO , HW has proposed to accept the name (should be "Sea Channel" in accordance with B-6).
Peri Seamount	SCUFN28/28	A.A. Alberoni to provide complementary bathymetric data prior to SCUFN-29.	Specific term agreed. No new survey data available, nor expected in 2016 (e-mail of 3 May 2016 from A.A. Alberoni). In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017).
Saimei Seamount	SCUFN-19 report, para. 5.1.20, p. 12	Additional bathymetric and magnetic data needed to further define the feature, and to determine whether it is part of the Jimmu Guyot. (Y. Ohara)	Specific term agreed in principle. Information received from JCUFN that no new bathymetric data available and no survey planned in the near future. As a result, JCUFN is willing to withdraw the proposal for Saimei Seamount (e-mail of 16 Aug 2016 from Y. Ohara). In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017)

Pending Name	Action/Doc No	Action Details	Comments / Current Status
São Paulo Seamount	SCUFN24/93	A.A. Alberoni to progress the following name: São Paolo Seamount ...	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric data is required. (re: SCUFN-24 report, p. 103) No new survey data available, nor expected in 2016 (e-mail of 3 May 2016 from A.A. Alberoni). In progress via Hans Werner and Yas (last e-mail from HW 2 Feb 2017 and from Yas 10 Feb 2017)
Valdivia Basin	SCUFN23/67 SCUFN24-03.1C	Secretary to progress the following names in the Reserve Section of the GEBCO Gazetteer: ... Valdivia Basin...	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric evidence needed. In progress via H. Gorziglia, SHOA (last e-mail from Hugo 14 Jun 2017). No new bathymetric data available but polygon to be provided.
Valparaiso Basin	SCUFN23/67 SCUFN24-03.1C	Secretary to progress the following names in the Reserve Section of the GEBCO Gazetteer: ... Valparaiso Basin.	Specific term agreed. More bathymetric evidence needed. In progress via H. Gorziglia, SHOA (last e-mail from Hugo 14 Jun 2017). No new bathymetric data available but polygon to be provided.